Chair, executive director resign from chamber

BY SANDRA BOLAN

sbolan@yrmg.com

Rick Upton is now at the helm of the Whitchurch-Stouffville Chamber of Commerce.

The organization's vice-chairperson and Ward 4 councillor candidate took charge earlier this week, after its executive director and board chairperson both unexpectedly resigned Sept. 15.

Bruno Grise and Marie Josee Riverin resigned during last week's board meeting.

Grise, according to Upton, put forward a motion that did not receive a seconder. Grise then announced his resignation.

"We unanimously disagreed with it," Upton said. "For some reason it bothered him.

Upton would not elaborate on the motion. only saying it was "quite complicated".

Immediately following Grise's resignation, the chamber's chairperson, Riverin, who is also Grise's wife, also quit, according to Upton.

"That's unfortunate. Where do we go from here?" Upton said of the board's immediate reaction.

They decided to regroup the following week and come up with a plan. Duties that would have been undertaken by Grise and Riverin have been divided among the board members.

COUNCIL CANDIDATE

Grise sent out a media release from the Whitchurch-Stouffville Chamber of Commerce's email account Sept. 17 noting his resignation, citing "irreconcilable differences"

... it has come to my attention that there are individuals who are in probable conflict of interest positions within the chamber, as well as members who have likely used the

chamber to further their own personal agendas. It is unfortunate that the board of directors is unwilling to adequately address these issues," Grise's statement said, in part.

Upton would not elaborate on what Grise was referring to.

EVENTS TO CONTINUE

"We just feel it would be unprofessional to go back and forth in the paper or with media releases about innuendo and unfounded accusations," Upton told The Sun-Tribune.

Without knowing Riverin also resigned, The Sun-Tribune contacted her for comment, regarding Grise's departure.

> "There should be very little or no notice by the members."

She responded via email:

"Certain circumstances were brought to the attention of the board by the executive director at our most recent meeting. It was agreed that the issues raised by the executive director were serious and needed to be addressed. However, with utmost respect to my fellow board members, our philosophies diverged as to when and how to best address those issues. In the absence of decisive action by the board, I have decided to tender my resignation as board chair."

The Sept. 22 networking breakfast went on as scheduled, with about 25 attendees, according to Upton. All other events will go on as planned.

"There should be very little or no notice by the members," he said.

Grise replaced Edward Nelles in April, who held the post for two years before resigning to pursue other opportunities.

7 Things You Must Know Before Putting Your Home Up for Sale

Stouffville - A new report has just been released which reveals 7 costly mistakes that most homeowners make when selling their home, and a 9 Step System that can help you sell your home fast and for the most amount of money.

This industry report shows clearly how the traditional ways of selling homes have become increasingly less and less effective in today's market. The fact of the matter is that fully three quarters of homesellers don't get what they want for their homes and become disillusioned and - worse financially disadvantaged when they put their homes on the market.

As this report uncovers, most homesellers make 7 deadly mistakes that cost them literally thousands of dollars. The good news is that each and every one of these mistakes is entirely preventable. In answer to this issue, industry insiders have prepared a free special report entitled "The 9 Step System to Get Your Home Sold Fast and For Top Dollar".

To hear a brief recorded message about how to order your FREE copy of this report call toll-free 1-800-803-9819 and enter 1000.

You can call any time, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. Get your free special report NOW to find out how you can get the most money for your home.

This report is courtesy of Isaac Han Re/Max Crossroads Reality Inc... Not intended to solicit buyers or sellers currently under contract. Copyright@ 2014

ADVERTORIAL





Your community, Your say.

The Regional Municipality of York **Transportation Master Plan Update Notice of Study Commencement**

A study to update the York Region 2009 Transportation Master Plan is commencing.

The updated plan will serve as the blueprint for how the Region will address transportation and mobility needs of those living and working in York Region over the next 25 years. The study will assess existing transportation system performance, forecast future travel demand, identify challenges and opportunities and define projects and strategies to address road, transit and active transportation needs.

The study will be conducted in accordance with the requirements of Phases 1 and 2 of the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment process under the Environmental Assessment Act.

Your community, your say.

Input from residents and the business community is critical to the success of the Transportation Master Plan update. You can participate by:

- Attending local Public Information Centres and talk with the project team
- Using online tools and review our progress and provide feedback and ideas

As the study progresses, upcoming engagement details will be promoted in this newspaper and at www.york.ca/tmp.

Visit www.york.ca/tmp for more information and to sign up to receive study updates straight to your inbox.

Contact Us

We want to hear from you. Please share your transportation ideas and general inquiries with us:

Steve Mota, P.Eng. Program Manager The Regional Municipality of York Phone: 905-830-4444 ext. 75056

Email: tmp@york.ca

Under the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, unless otherwise stated in the submission, any personal information included in a submission will become part of the public record.



